 HHS Mandate - Lifesitenews.com reported on their website that the religious order, Little Sisters of the Poor may be forced from this country due to the ObamaCare mandate that employers provide health coverage that provides contraceptives, sterilizations, and abortion-causing drugs. The Little Sisters of the Poor provides group homes and daily care for the elderly poor in 30 cities across the country. Because the Sisters hire and serve people regardless of religion they do not qualify for the religious exception and would face devastating fines into the millions yearly. The group could never absorb that kind of financial burden and would have to close up U.S. operations.
In a separate article Lifesitenews quotes Chicago’s Francis Cardinal George warning that the HHS mandate will close down every Catholic hospital within two years. If the regulation is not rescinded, he said, the Catholic Church in America will be “despoiled of her institutions.” The Cardinal urged people to purchase a copy of the Archdiocese directory as a souvenir. Pointing to the page containing a list of Catholic hospitals and health care institutions he said “Two Lents from now, unless something changes, that page will be blank.” 
